Arizona Amateur Hockey Association

Board of Directors Meeting

March 25, 2014

Minutes

	Name
	3/25/2014

	Jon Brooks – President
	V Present

	Kevin Meuchner  - AHSHA 
	V Present

	Tim Reckell – AHSHA 
	V Present

	Brendan Shaw – CAHA 
	V Present

	Bob Platt – AHU – proxy to Bruce Urban
	V Absent  

	Bill Wright - Az Runners
	V Present

	Joe Petruzella – CAHA – proxy to Brendan Shaw
	V Absent

	Tony Radke – CAHA
	V Present

	Brian McBride DYHA – proxy to Mike Cook
	V Absent

	Mike Cook – DYHA 
	V Present

	Mark Manone – FYHA  
	V Absent

	Evan Gavrilles – Mission
	V Present

	Jim Rogers – VOSHA 
	V Present

	James Goon  -VOSHA
	V Present 

	Geoff Pashkowski -  Director at Large
	NV Present

	Matt Shott – Coyotes – Director at Large
	NV Absent

	Adam Mims - Adult Hockey
	NV Present

	Donnalee Jerome – Associate Registrar
	NV Present

	Larry Gibson CEP
	NV Absent

	Paul Crane - Sled Hockey
	NV Absent

	Bryan Eisentraut – State Supv of Officials
	NV Present

	Herb Haley – State Safety Director
	NV Present

	Bruce Urban
	NV Present

	Sarah Dennee – Director at Large
	NV Present

	Guests
	

	David Leib - SIHC
	Present

	Ed Carr - SIHC
	Present


Meeting Minutes

· Call to order, Verification of Quorum and Introductions

· 6:30 pm MST meeting called to order

· 10 Voting members present ( 4 proxies present)

Approval of Agenda:

*Motion:  To approve March agenda
Presented by:  Jim Rogers

Second by:  Tony Radke


Vote:  All Favor

Approval of Minutes
*Motion:  To approve minutes from previous month’s meeting
Presented by:  Bill Wright

Second by:  Tony Radke


Vote:  All Favor

Treasurers Report:  Presented by Jim Rogers – Financial reports were handed out.  No comparison available at this time.  Grant money will increase from $1 to $3.  There will be an increase in money from rinks going to USA Hockey.  Members asked to bring suggestions regarding grant money.  
Coaching Report:  Larry Gibson absent – Jim Rogers presented.  Anticipate Level one coaching clinic to be held in May or June.  Either at Peoria or possibly Gilbert. 
Officiating Report:  Bryan reported 10% increase overall for level one officials and 2,3 and 4 levels remained unchanged from last year.  State Championships went well.  Tier I District Tournament has 15 AZ officials and 8 out of state officials.  Well run tournament.  
Registrars Report:  Presented by Donnalee – last download will be March 31st.  There are 1011 unclaimed registered players of which 595 are adults.  
Disciplinary Report:  Reported by Mike Cook – 2 match penalty reports completed at the last disciplinary meeting.  Need a way to manage the state list for match penalties.  Disciplinary board request that the reports by completed by the officials within 24 hours.  Mike Cook and Bryan Eisentraut requested to be added to the email distribution of the reports from USA Hockey.  Committee to discuss the 411 rule.  The disciplinary meeting dates are to be removed from the website so that it is not misleading.  Bruce to come up with a statement for the website.  Requested that Flagstaff consider educating parents regarding appropriate behavior during games and towards officials.
Old Business

Update on one referee organization:  Bryan Eisentraut is planning to send a general email to all officials on April 1st regarding the one referee organization and future scheduled meetings.  May 9th will be Board Nominations and will be open to all USA Hockey Officials in good standing.    May 17th will be the Phoenix meeting and May 18th will be the Flagstaff meeting.  Complete schedule of dates were handed out.  Pricing comparison was also handed out.  Questions brought up included if the organization would need seed money and how much, if there was going to be mandated continuing training, possibility of Wayne Bonney completing evaluations.  Those decisions would need to be made by the new Board of Directors once elected.
Arizona State league for all travel programs:  Notes from the last committee meeting were not available.  General discussion included encourage 8U to participate in jamboree.  After seeding tournament there may be associations that have more than one team in a division.  Need a policy change for two teams from the same association competing against each other in the state championship.  Pre-season Squirt and Peewee tentatively tournament to be over Labor Day weekend, Bantam and Midget the following weekend to avoid conflict with the HS Labor Day Tournament.  SIHC already has rules and policies in place.  Need to be updated to reflect the state mandate.  Need to put in place policy and way to handle state suspension list.  Need to investigate cross state league rules.  Name of league needs to be finalized.  Decision on leave as a separate entity such as the one ref org or intergrade into the AAHA needs to be discussed. Next committee meeting is scheduled for April 2nd at the Ice Den Warming Room.  David Lieb to represent league on the AAHA State Board.  Add David as a NV Director at Large next meeting.
*Motion:   To continue to move forward and refine for the next board meeting.
Presented by:  Mike Cook


Second by:  Tony Radke


Vote:  All Favor

Update on Referee Back Ground Screening Issue: deferred until next meeting.
Status on new policies approved by the Board – posted to the website
Plan to hire a new Independent Contractor to fill the AAHA Admin position – Michelle’s last day is February 28 and she will need to turn in all state equipment and files:  Executive Committee to serve as interview committee.  USA Hockey to email all registered in Arizona.  Resumes are due by April 5th with interviews to be conducted in April.
New Business 
Prospective Tier I Organizations shall complete and deliver the AAHA Tier I Application to the Tier Committee by April 9th at 6:30 pm at the Ice Den Warming Room:  Tier Committee Meeting Tentative Date is set for the same.  Directors need to be present.

Update Tier II State Championships:  DYHA Firebirds Bantam 99, AHU 16U (Gilbert) , AHU 18U (Peoria) were the state champions.  2nd slot awarded to AZ for the 18U division.  Mission 18U will also go.
Update on Tier 1 District Championship – 22 teams and 3 divisions.  Winners were – CO Thunderbirds 14U, CO Thunderbirds 16U, CO Rampage 18U
Player Development Camp:  200 total participants combined male and female.  190 boys participated in part 2.  46 players will advance to the RMD camp.  If selected, the email had already been sent.
Stipend approval for Geoff Pashkowski for State Championships:  Jon presented a $500 dollar stipend for Geoff for managing the state championships

*Motion:  To approve a $500 dollar stipend for Geoff
Presented by:   James Goon

Second by:  Evan Gavrilles


Vote:  All Favor
Mite Exception for next year – USA Hockey would like to know what states will be applying for an exception – are there any Associations looking for an exception to cross ice for next year?:  CAHA is requesting an exception.  They have a 05 team that already played full ice.  X-ice to January 1st then full ice option up to 10 games and 1 tournament.  
*Motion:  To apply to a 10 game and 1 tournament exception.
Presented by:   Tony Radke 

Second by:  James Goon


Vote:  All Favor
Bid to Host Nationals in 2016:  Waiting for new application to be posted to the USA Hockey Website.  Board will apply for both Tier 1 and Tier II at all levels.  There may be an opportunity to take over Utah’s bid to host 2014 Tier 2 14U.
Attendees to the USA Hockey Annual Meeting and Rocky Mountain Annual Meeting in June:  Jon, Herb, Donnalee, Geoff, Jim and Brendan will attend.  Geoff, Jim and Brendan paid for by AAHA
*Motion:  To pay for Geoff, Jim and Brendan to attend the USA Hockey Annual Meeting and Rock Mountain Annual Meeting in June.
Presented by:   Mike Cook  

Second by:  James Goon


Vote:  All Favor
State Fees for 2014-2015 Season:   Currently $15 for youth and $10 for adults

*Motion:  To keep the state fees at $15 for youth and $10 for adults for the 2014-2015 season.
Presented by:   Jim Rogers  

Second by:  Bill Wright


Vote:  All Favor
Adult Budget:  Adam Mims brought up the adult budget and asked for clarification regarding the adult tournament.  26 teams each pay $599 entrance fee.  AAHA adds approximately $6000 to support tournament.  Adam inquired if there were other areas that the money could be used for adults.  

*Motion:  To Adjourn meeting at 9:00pm. 
Presented by:   Tony Radke 

Second by:  Bill Wright


Vote:  All Favor
.
